STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF GUINEA AT THE 21ST SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(20  January 2015, Geneva)
1. Mr. President, Botswana warmly welcomes the Delegation of Guinea to their second UPR. We thank them for the informative national report. 
2. At the outset, Botswana wishes to express her solidarity to the Government and people of Guinea on the current health crisis and deaths following the outbreak of the Ebola disease in the country. We totally understand the negative impact such events have on the enjoyment of human rights.

3. We note with appreciation legislative and policy measures undertaken since Guinea’s last review, in particular, measures that ensure the enjoyment of civil and political rights, women and children’s rights, and the fight against impunity.
4. We note that Guinea continues to experience challenges in combating harmful traditional practices, especially in rural areas. We applaud efforts made to address the challenges particularly in combating female genital mutilation. 
5. As a country that has been affected by political instability over the past years, Guinea has made significant strides towards attaining democracy and the rule of law. In this regard, we note with satisfaction a number of reforms undertaken to steer the country to constitutional order. The reform of its judicial and security system is also commendable. 
6. We are however concerned about reports of torture, violence against women and girls, child labour and trafficking, lack of progress in investigating cases of impunity by security officers, and unequal access to quality primary health services, among others.
7. Bearing these in mind, we recommend that Guinea:
(i) Strengthen national legislation to combat domestic violence, child prostitution, trafficking and child labour;

(ii) Strengthen measure to combat impunity within the security forces and bring all perpetrators to account.

8. We wish Guinea a successful review and adoption of their UPR report.
I thank you!
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